
Policy on Trapping of Wildlife 
 

Use of body-gripping devices* – including leghold traps, snares, and Conibear® traps – are 

indiscriminate to age, sex and species and typically result in injury, pain, suffering, and/or death 

of target and non-target animals. 

 

The Sierra Club considers body-gripping, restraining and killing traps and snares to be 

ecologically indiscriminate and unnecessarily inhumane and therefore opposes their use.  The 

Sierra Club promotes and supports humane, practical and effective methods of mitigating 

human-wildlife conflicts and actively discourages the use of inhumane and indiscriminate 

methods. 

 

Sierra Club recognizes the rights of indigenous peoples under federal laws and treaties granting 

rights of self-determination and rights to pursue subsistence taking of wildlife. 

 

 
*Body gripping device – includes, but is not limited to, any snare (neck, body, or leg), kill-type 

trap (such as the Conibear®), leghold trap (including steel-jaw, padded, offset), and any other 

device designed to grip a body or body part.  This definition includes any device that may result 

in injury or death because of the mechanism of entrapment.  Live cage and box traps, and 

common rat and mousetraps shall not be considered body-gripping devices. 
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